Kabul attack: Foreign Secretary’s
statement following his call with US
Secretary of State

Press release

Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab gave a statement following his call with US
Secretary of State Antony Blinken after the attack in Kabul on 26 August
2021.

Foreign Secretary Dominic Raab said:

This evening I called US Secretary of State, Antony Blinken, to
express our sorrow that US troops lost their lives in Kabul today
and that more have been injured. They paid the ultimate sacrifice
while helping others reach safety.

I also want to extend my condolences to the families of all those
Afghans killed or injured. It is tragic that as they sought safety
they have suffered at the hands of terrorists.

Today’s attack is a stark reminder of the dangerous situation in
which UK military and civilian personnel have been working so hard
to evacuate people and we should be proud of their bravery and what
they have achieved.

The UK and US remain resolute in our mission to get as many people
out as possible. It is testament to the remarkable courage of our
personnel that they continue to do so while under fire. We will not
let the cowardly acts of terrorists stop us.
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